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PARENTS NEWSLETTER, NOVEMBER 2018 
 
Dear St. Patrick Academy Families, 
 
The 1st Quarter has ended as we move into the season of colder weather, Thanksgiving, 
Christmas and the new year!  The year, as usual, is moving fast and much has been happening.  

  
���������	
����
��������   Enclosed you will find an updated copy of 
our school calendar for the coming year.  Please note the following dates 
and times on your calendar at home: 
 
·  Monday, November 12th: Veterans’ Day – No School 
We remember the sacrifices made by all our servicemen and women in 

their service to our country, especially those who made the ultimate sacrifice of their lives. 
 

·  Thursday, November 15th: Dress-down Day 
Students are asked to bring in two canned food items to donate to Mary House for their 
Thanksgiving food baskets.  

 
·  Tuesday, November 20th: Parent-Teacher Conferences, 3:00 to 6:00pm  

(see enclosed flyer) 
Parents are invited and encouraged to take advantage of this opportunity to meet with your 
child’s teachers and speak with them about your child’s progress and any issues he/she may 
be having.  If you plan to attend, please be here as early as possible so you have enough time 
to meet with all your child’s teachers.  Teachers will be leaving at 6:00pm. 
 

·  Wednesday, November 21st – Friday, November 23rd: Thanksgiving Break – No School 
We extend our thanks to you for all you do for our students and our school community as 
parents, guardians, donors, volunteers and supporters.  Have a happy Thanksgiving! 

 
������������
������
 �� 
Senior Bensley Joseph, was selected by the faculty as October’s 
Student of the Month. The Student of the Month award honors a 
student who reflects the best attributes of St. Patrick Academy: 
Christian charity, respect for self and others, positive attitude, 
consistent effort and successful or improving academic performance.   
 
In nominating Bensley for this honor, his teachers wrote about how 
hard he has worked this year, his diligence in working on his service 
project, and his attaining Honor Roll status for the 1st Quarter.  He is a 
member of the Boys’ Basketball team and Soccer team, ran for the 
Track & Field team, and was active in the Chess Club and Club 3107. 
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On Tuesday, November 13th, the 
sophomore class will be having its 
retreat at St. Theresa's Shrine in 
Burrillville.   This retreat will be on 
“The Importance of the Eucharist.”  
The presenter will be Fr. Sean, a 

priest in the Franciscans of the Primitive Order.  
 
Some of the members of Club 3107 will be accompanying Fr. 
James and Mrs. Cipriano on our annual pilgrimage to New York 
City on Friday, November 24th.  This pilgrimage will include a 
visit to the Shrine of the Immaculate Conception in Waterbury, 
CT, the Shrine of Mother Cabrini, Church of St. Padre Pio and St. 
Patrick Cathedral, all in New York City.   
 
As part of her senior year service project, Amanda Solano will be 
asking students to assist in supplying hygiene products for those 
who are less fortunate in our state.  The supplies will be donated 
to the St. Vincent de Paul Center in Cranston.  The collection will 
be held from Tuesday, November 13th, through Monday, 
November 19th.  The class that gives the most donations will 
receive an ice cream sundae social upon our return from the 
Thanksgiving break. 
 
������	������	�  
Seven seniors took the Scholastic Aptitude Test (SAT) on 
October 6th, and twelve seniors took the test on November 3rd.  
Students who took the October test can see their scores in their 
College Board account and the scores from the November test 
will be available on November 16th.  The next SAT test date is 
December 1st and students who qualify for a waiver have until 
November 20th to register. Students who do not qualify for a 
waiver can no longer register for that test date. 
 
All the seniors are working on their Common 
Applications and some are almost finished. Seniors 
are reminded to keep track of all application and 
financial aid deadlines. To apply for federal aid, the 
Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA) 
must be completed and submitted by the deadline set 
by each college or university.  In addition to the 
FAFSA, some colleges require students to complete 
the CSS Profile. The financial aid requirements for each college 
or university can be found on the school website.  Each senior has 
information on the College Planning Center of Rhode Island 
where families can go to receive free assistance in completing the 
FAFSA and CSS Profile. Go to www.risla.com/en-us/college-
planning-center to book an appointment online.  

! �� �"����
��#�����$����
�������	
�����������
����

���������
��	�������
����
��������������

�
����	�������
��� �� ��	�������������� ��
�

#���
���#������%&����'�(�������) �
 
�!����"�#���������
$��������%	

�������
"���������������

%��������&'���(�����
�

#����#������%&����*�+�*�,,) ��
)���
��#��(�
�(�����

*����
�&+��
���'������
",
���-�

,�����

&��'�
�)���	������
"	
���%
���������

)���
����*�+�������
.����
��*���/
�����
 �/
���"�
���	(�����
)
�����.������(�����

0�������'��
����
1�������������(�2���

�����

1
�3�
�4���
����
 �����5��(����

4�,�
���������	�(����
�

#������%&����*�*�-�*�.,) �
6�+���%�������(�����
7�
�������#	(+�������

)+,�����
�������
8���
�,�*���/
�����

4��
�
���.������(�����
)+����� �
��������
9��
�6������������

8������,�9	���������
)'���
��0
���/������
 �'�������5���(�����
$������������	�(�����

9	������6�
	������
*�,
�������,�����
)�

�,�"��(�����
 �
+��"��
������

��,�����*���/
�����
.���
�� �
�������������

6�
3�)�+�����
 �+���
��#�
�������
-�������������(����
"����

��9���	�����

4���
,�9���������
"����
��.���
������

)���
����0
���/�����
6
�+���0
����������
�
��������5���
������
)�������6����������



���������	
��	��
���������
�����������	��	���
�
��� 
���������
��	�����������������
������
�
�����
�������

������������
����������������
���� ��������	��
��	�
�	
��
�	
��

�

 
�� �������������	��!�"�  

We have once again been truly blessed with a matching gift 
challenge from John and Barbara Primeau, founders of the 
North American Catholic Educational Programming 
Foundation, Inc., a lay entity. Mr. and Mrs. Primeau and 
NACEPF will match all gifts made to the school between 
now and December 31st, dollar-for-dollar, up to $250,000 – 
that is enough for 21 full scholarships (at $11,500 each)!  
 
An advertisement for the NACEPF Challenge ran on the 
back cover of the October 18 edition of The R.I. Catholic and 
featured junior Moeisha Joseph (photo, left). Our profound 

thanks and appreciation to Mr. and Mrs. Primeau and to those who have already donated to the 
NACEPF Challenge. 
�
#�$�����!�"�  
The library will soon introduce our new Reserve section of the library. The Reserve section 
contains all the readings and books used in all the courses at St. Patrick Academy for students to 
use within the library. However, the students will not be allowed to take these materials out of 
the library. The purpose of this collection is to have on hand all the articles, journals, curricular 
books, CDs and DVDs for students and faculty which will be used in the classroom for the 
semester or year. If a teacher wants to show any movie or video to their students, they can bring 
their students to the library. This ensures that everyone will have access to all classroom 
materials during the year.  
 
!����%������	�  
Our first Immunization Clinic, which was scheduled for Tuesday, November 20th, is postponed 
due to the extended absence of our school nurse.  We will furnish a new date in the December 
newsletter and also provide you with more details and an immunization consent form. 
�
&�
����	��!�"��
Our new club Soccer team (photo, right) competed in their 
first scrimmage on October 25th against Narragansett High 
School. The team lost 0-1, but won the Shoot-Out. This 
team’s first season will be completed at the Thanksgiving 
break.  
 
The Boys’ and Girls’ Basketball teams will be holding 
tryouts on Tuesday, November 27th, from 3:00 - 5:00pm. 
All students who are interested are encouraged to attend.  Both teams are expecting productive 
seasons this year with our returning and new athletes. All home basketball games will be held at 
UCAP, 75 Carpenter St., Providence. All home games will be scheduled for Friday nights or 
Saturday afternoons.  A schedule will be posted on our website at www.stpatsri.org.  
 
You can sign-up for notifications about our Academy’s Boys’ and Girls’ Basketball schedules at 
the following 
link: https://www.rhodeislandinterscholasticleague.org/public/notify/genie/267/school/765. 
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The St. Patrick Academy Chapter of the National Honor Society is excited 
to announce a new change to its bylaws.  After a meeting of the NHS 
Faculty Council, it was decided to amend membership eligibility and 
include eligible sophomores.  
 
Currently, any junior or senior student with a cumulative GPA of at least 

3.30 is invited to apply to be a member of the NHS.  However, this change means that after the 
first semester ends, current sophomores, juniors, or seniors with a cumulative GPA of 3.30 or 
higher will be invited to apply. The Faculty Council and NHS Advisor Ashley Proulx are 
excited for this new opportunity to grow the NHS at St. Patrick Academy and have more 
students recognized for their hard work and academic success! 
�
��������
���	��  
This year's fall dance was on Friday, October 12th.  We had one of the best turnouts for a school 
dance in our history!  The next Student Council dance will be the Winter Ball, to be held on 
Friday, January 25th.  Details on this event will be coming soon. 
 
This year's Community Week was very successful!  Held 
the week of October 15-19, St. Patrick Academy students 
dressed down in different themes each day to support 
charities such as Gloria Gemma Breast Cancer 
Foundation, Mary House (hunger), Sojourner House 
(domestic violence), the Holy Family Home for Women 
and Children (homelessness), and the Haitian 
Leadership Education Program.  In total, students raised 
over $400 for these causes!  (Photo, above: Students 
dress in their native country’s attire for the day’s theme, Your Ethnic Culture.) 
 
The next dress-down day is Thursday, November 15th.  The Student Council asks that all 
participating students bring in two canned food items to donate to Mary House for their 
November food baskets.  
�

��(�)����	*�&	������)+��
St. Patrick Academy is planning to bring back the Academy’s 
Parent-Teacher Organization, which operated from 2014-16, 
but ended when the children of the PTO leaders at the time 
graduated or left the Academy. 
 
Mr. Bruce Daigle, Principal, would like to invite school parents 
to help us reorganize the PTO, planning at least one major event 
each year for all school families, and assisting in some of the 

events we already hold, such as our annual Back-to-School Cookout, Open House, and 
graduation ceremony. 
 
Parents and guardians who are interested in joining together to bring back our PTO are asked to 
contact Mr. Daigle at 421-9300 or at bdaigle@stpatrickacademyri.org.  
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The Rhode Island Catholic School Parents Federation is seeking new members.  An open 
meeting for all interested parents has been scheduled for Tuesday, November 13th, from 6:00 to 
8:00pm at St. Rocco School, 931 Atwood Ave., Johnston. 
 
You can  find out more about the RICSPF by going to 
FACEBOOK LINK: https://www.facebook.com/RICSPF/ and 
WEBSITE LINK:     https://catholicschoolparentsri.org/. 
 
National School Choice Week 2019 will be held from January 20-26, 2019.  The Rhode Island 
Catholic School Parents Federation and Rhode Island Families for School Choice will co-
sponsor an advocacy event at the Rhode Island State House on Thursday, January 24th, 2019, 
from 3:00 to 5:00pm.  All are welcome!  Please plan to attend this open event.  Bring your 
students in full school uniform to show your support of our schools and the wonderful 
contribution we make to the educational environment here in Rhode Island.  Call/email your 
legislators in advance and ask them to meet you there.   
 

�����&	��  

·  Mrs. Akey and Mrs. Proulx’s U.S. History II  and U.S. History 
II Honors  students took an audio tour of The Breakers mansion 
(photo, left) as well as a guided tour of “The Servants’ Life” at 
The Elms mansion in Newport, R.I., as part of their study of the 
Gilded Age of the late 19th century. A term coined by Mark 
Twain, the Gilded Age refers to the unprecedented industrial 
growth in the United States that allowed businessmen to amass 
and flaunt great wealth. It also refers to the darker side of this era, 
in which the working poor struggled to put food on the table. 
Students saw how difficult a servant’s life during this time was, 
while simultaneously seeing how opulently the very wealthy 
lived.  

 
·  Mrs. Summers’ English 11 Honors class played Kahoot and 

Jeopardy to study for the upcoming test on Greek Myths. 
Victoria Fuller  earned the most points and, as a prize, she 
was crowned with a “laurel” wreath (photo, right).  
 
The custom of being crowned with a laurel wreath to honor 
accomplishment is an ancient Greek tradition, which evolved 
from the myth of Apollo and Daphne. Apollo loved Daphne, 
but she had committed herself to a life of chastity, so she 
turned into a tree while he pursued her and he was left with 
only a branch of her leaves that he wore on his head.  
 
Still today, we have Poet Laureates and Nobel Laureates; 
they may not be crowned with a literal wreath, but laurel is in 
their title. Tori Fuller is the Greek Myth Laureate of St. 
Patrick Academy. 
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·  The sophomores are wrapping up their study of the varying colonial regions and 
mercantilism in Mrs. Proulx’s US History I class. During this unit, the class participated in a 
game in which student groups represented England, New England, the Middle Colonies, the 
Southern Colonies, and the British West Indies. Each group had a “Captain,” two 
“Negotiators,” and two “Sailors.” 
 
Each group’s goal was to use the smallest amount of their wealth, which was their region’s 
natural resources, to purchase needed goods/products they could not produce in their own 
region. The group to obtain the most of their needed goods while keeping as much of their 
own natural resources won. Each round of trading was accompanied by “chance cards” 
where the group may have gone to Admiralty Court (Mrs. Proulx). Any items confiscated 
were given to the mother country, England. Students learned through this game that while the 
colonies did make profits, trading laws ultimately benefited England most. They did a great 
job negotiating tough deals, but ultimately, England did win. 

 
·  Mrs. McGinn’s freshman Biology class has been working 

on a unit on water to examine what makes water unique 
and so important for the human body as well as our planet.  
Through hands-on demonstrations and labs (photo, left), 
the students have explored surface tension and capillary 
action, as well as the properties of adhesion and cohesion 
of water.  Students designed their own experiments on 
water, and, during a related lab on the pH of common 
household substances, they discovered the degree to which 
things like soda, soap, and bleach were acidic or basic, 
using an indicator solution made from cabbage juice.  

 
·  Students in Mr. Luzzi’s Web Design class have just completed their first major project of the 

semester. Students studied hard the past two months learning their first programming 
language, called HTML . Using that new language, students created a web page from 
scratch. Their next major project will be to create a complete website with multiple web 
pages. 

 
·  Juniors in the US History II Honors class are studying how 

industrialization changed American identity, beliefs, and culture in the 
late 19th and early 20th century.  As part of this unit, students compared 
early civil rights leaders Booker T. Washington and W.E.B. DuBois 
and their philosophies for African-American equality and integration.   
 
To compare these two prominent African-Americans, the students 
were involved in a class activity. Two Sides of the Same Coin had 
students draw a full-size outline of a person, which they split 
vertically, one side representing Washington, the other side DuBois.  
The students drew symbols to illustrate the similarities and differences 
in their beliefs and approaches to civil rights.  As seen in the photo to 
the right, Luvince Tilus takes his turn helping his group present their 
project.  He worked collaboratively with Angelica James and Taelyce 
DePina to create the finished product. 
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·  The Senior Anatomy class has just completed a unit on 
Histology, the study of human tissues.  After examining 
and identifying specific tissues under the microscopes, 
the students were asked to imagine four types of tissues 
meeting together at a family reunion.  The project could 
take any form, but had to explain each type’s exact 
location, function and appearance, as well as its 
relationship to other tissue types – muscular, nervous, 
connective and epithelial.  Student projects ranged from a 
26-minute video and several dramatic plays involving 
dialogue and action, to family "photo" albums and a 

poster detailing how specific tissues respond when a person gets a headache, cuts their finger, 
falls in love, or has dry skin.  (Photo, left: Amy Hidalgo and Angela Gonzalez present their 
histology project.) 

�
!�"�/�$�����&������  
We have changed our website address (URL) from www.stpatrickacademyri.com to the simpler 
and easier www.stpatsri.org – don’t forget the “.org” at the end!  The website itself has not 
changed, except for informational updates. 
 
.�	���������������!�"�  
We congratulate the newly married Mr. & Mrs. Rebeca (Cruz) & Jomar Farrales, whose 
wedding was celebrated on Saturday, November 3rd.  Mrs. Farrales teaches English 10, 11 and 
12. 
 
Congratulations and best wishes to Mr. & Mrs. Kara & Ethan Akey , married last summer, 
who recently announced that they are expecting their first child in late May.  Mrs. Akey teaches 
World History, US History II and American Government. 
 
And, congratulations to Mr. Steven Esau and his fiancée, Adele Gelinas, who will be married 
on Friday, December 7th.  Mr. Esau teaches Geometry and Pre-Calculus. 
 
The St. Patrick Academy school faculty, staff and students wish all of you a very Happy 
Thanksgiving! 
 
God bless, 
 
 
 
 
Bruce Daigle 
Principal 
 
 


